
 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Fire Equipment Enhancements Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Union City, located at 34009 Alvarado-

Niles Road, Union City, CA 94587. The funding would be used to purchase a new fire engine, in 

partnership with Alameda County Fire, as the current one is 11 years past its useful life. This fire 

engine will serve the entire City of Union City and Alameda County. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help more efficiently and effectively save lives 

and prevent damage to property.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes aligned with 42 

U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Member of Congress 

 


